
Student Affairs Committee Agenda 

September 15, 2022 

Microsoft Teams 

 

I. The meeting was called to order at 11:00am. 

II. Committee members in attendance: 

a. Robert Owens 

b. Michelle Huddleston 

c. Diane Pulte 

d. Janet Coonce 

e. Nikki Panter 

f. Chester Goad 

g. Mark Groundland 

h. Dennis Duncan 

i. Daniel Vandenberge 

j. Daryn Engstrom 

k. Madison Jones 

l. Jessica Massey 

m. Marc Hardin 

n. JD Rankin 

o. Ben Stubbs (Executive Officer) 

III. Appointment of a Chairperson 

a. Stubbs reviewed the role of the Chairperson as described in the Committee Procedures. 

b. Stubbs called for nominations. Marc Hardin nominated himself and presented his 

qualifications and interest in the role.  

c. The committee appointed Hardin via a unanimous vote. 

IV. Review of New Organizations 

a. Stubbs described the role of the committee in reviewing proposed student organizations 

and making a recommendation regarding registration. Each proposed student 

organization was asked to briefly describe their purpose and provide other information 

relevant to their design to be registered.  

b. Adventist Christian Fellowship  

i. Alejandro Moore presented. The goal of the organization is to provide support 

and opportunities for Adventists. No questions from the Committee. 

Unanimously supported.  

c. Black, Latino, and Asian Committee 

i. Leander Lewis presented. Groundland inquired about Committee vs. 

Community, and recommended Community. Lewis discussed possibly adding 

Arabic to the name and purpose of the organization, which Huddleston 

supported. Unanimously supported.  

d. Board and Card Game Club 

i. Jacob Wilkinson presented. Wilkinson indicated excellent preliminary interest 

from students. Stubbs and Wilkinson discussed his role in supporting the board 



game area of Club Golden Eagle during Week of Welcome. Unanimously 

supported.  

e. Mann United Indoor Football Club 

i. Juan Esparza presented. The club seeks to provide a space for faculty and 

students to play football (soccer) in a more recreational manner. Esparza 

acknowledged an interest in community service and engagement. Groundland 

noted that the word Football might create some confusion. Unanimously 

supported.  

f. Orthodox Christian Campus Ministries 

i. Mena Boules presented. OCCM hopes to connect students of faith and advance 

the study of faith. Unanimously supported.  

g. Students for a Democratic Society 

i. Jonathan McCaig presented. The purpose of the organization is to connect 

students with community service and political action from a leftist lens. 

Unanimously supported.  

h. Design-Build Institute of America 

i. William Myers presented. Myers noted that demand for this organization exists 

related to the academic program. Christen asked about funds going to ASCE. 

Goad likes the idea for the organization and wants to know more. Unanimously 

supported.  

i. Tech B.I.K.E. Club 

i. Austin Sanders presented. Sanders noted that there are a number of bike-

related activities on campus. The club would provide a student-led effort to 

augment campus programs and promote bike-riding. Unanimously supported.  

V. Sub-Committee Preferences 

a. Stubbs reviewed the description of the sub-committees (Student Organizations, Student 

Life, and Policy) in the Procedures, and initiated a discussion of the role of the sub-

committees. Returning members noted that sub-committee work has been minimal in 

the past. Stubbs identified some uses for the sub-committees related to ongoing or 

potential topics, including student organization event procedures, the role of advisors, 

and programs to recognize and promote student organizations. Supported by Owens. 

Stubbs asked the committee to email preferences to Stubbs. 

VI. Next Meeting 

a. Stubbs proposed to continue to meet on Thursdays at 11:00am. Huddleston noted that 

this time may be difficult for Huddleston and Pride due to Housing and Residence Life 

programming, and that they may alternate meetings.  

b. Pulte noted they may have to miss some meetings.  

c. Stubbs asked if Teams was convenient and suitable for committee meetings rather than 

in-person meetings. Christen expressed support for the convenience of Teams meetings. 

d. Christen recommended using chat to vote and Stubbs noted that this could be 

accomplished in the future.  

 


